Rattle Snakes are here!
As of the first full weekend of April I have already heard of one horse getting bitten by a rattlesnake and another client barely escaping as the snake chased her horse ten feet!  So obviously they are already out in full force.  The most common area for the horse to be bitten is on the legs.  Of course we want to be able to ride our horses on trails, but try to stay away from tall grass that may be hiding something we can’t see.   Also be careful crossing places where the snakes could be hiding, between rocks or under brush.  Using protective boots may help some, though the most common area to be bitten is lower on the coronet band or pastern.

If your horse is bitten it is a good idea to call a veterinarian and have them evaluated.  Most equine cases are much less serious than a human getting biten.  Some horses react with mild swelling, but others will have a lot of swelling and a strong inflammatory response which may need to be medicated and monitored closely.

A bigger concern is when a horse gets bitten on the muzzle.  This often happens when horses are grazing in tall grass where the snakes can’t be seen.  This typically is a more dangerous situation than a bite on the leg.   Some horses react minimally but some horses react strongly with a major swelling of the head. This might necessitate a tracheotomy, hospitalization and possibly anti-venom which usually runs at a minimum of $2000/dose for a horse. 

There is a vaccination available that is supposed to reduce the reaction to rattlesnake venom.  There have been mixed reports on its effectiveness.

If you see a rattlesnake in a common trail area spread the word!  Tell other riders you see or at your ranch. Call local veterinarians and riding associations in the area.
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